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Rural Care Link    

  Carers Support Group 
News 

 We look forward to meeting at The Fox & 

Brew on the 3rd Tuesday of each 

month this year, for Morning Tea at 10.30 

am. Peer support, respite and information 

sharing is the  focus of the Carer Group. 

This year will also include an outing with 

the Border Carer Reference Group, Carer 

Week celebratory activities, a Movie at the 

Cinema, art and music in our lovely Jindera 

Village Green. Please call the Coordinator, 

Vickie, prior to attending to check details. 

Being a Carer is an often-unrecognised 

role. If you have any queries, would like to 

attend the group or know of someone else 

in our community who would benefit from 

attending please make contact. There is no 

obligation to attend every month as we re-

alise that life is very busy, especially if you 

are caring for someone who has extra 

needs. The Carer Group is here to support 

you and offer you some brief respite from 

your role as needed. 

Please call Vickie Priscina  - 

Carer Group Co-Ordinator on   

0428 406 060 for more information. 
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FARMERS INN HOTEL CHANGES PUBLICANS 

Since its humble beginnings in 1880 Farmers Inn has seen many publicans 

come and go—a popular “watering hole” for farmers and towns people. 

Farewell Mardi and thankyou for the 17 years you have provided Burrum 

with a place to meet and relax and share a few drinks and laughs. Covid19                

provided a few challenges but you persevered with your “open window” for 

take aways—thankyou for your perseverance in serving the community. 

Welcome to the new publicans - hope to catch up in the next 

Bulletin edition   

 

‘ 

Burrumbuttock’s Got Talent’ Community Concert 2024 

It’s Showtime again! On Friday 28 th June at 7pm! 

The Burrumbuttock Variety Community concert started in 2005 and has been 

held every second year until 2020 when Covid put a stop to it. After a five year 

break, everyone is really keen to revitalise the event which is always such a 

crowd-pleaser. This year will be the ninth concert for the community. 

Each concert has raised money for community and Hall facilities. 

Funds raised this year from entry takings and a raffle will go towards 

Burrumbuttock’s 150 th celebrations which are happening in October 2025. 

The concert involves primary and preschool children, sporting groups, 

teenagers and adults. It has become a wonderful cultural opportunity for all 

ages to perform in front of a supportive audience, bringing parents, 

grandparents, and community members together for a fun evening of 

entertainment. 

We ask people to bring a plate for supper afterwards – to reward the 

performers, and a chance for everyone to get together and share their 

reflections of the performances. 

There is good heating in the Hall and supper room, so we hope to see you 

there! 



 

Burrum walking track upgrade approved by Council

The Burrumbuttock Community Forum addressed Councillors at the public forum section of the 

Greater Hume Council meeting held at Holbrook on Wednesday  

17th April regarding the need to upgrade the Burrum walking track along Urana Road. There 

was further discussion and Mayor Tony Quinn endorsed the project with a well-worded closing 

argument. 

Councillors voted favourably to proceed with the work which will cost $230,000.  

This will mean that a sealed path will be constructed for access by all including prams, wheel-

chairs and other mobility aids. There will be some vegetation clearance needed for the project 

but replacement plants will be planted.  

We thank the Greater Hume Council for the improvement in public amenity that this project will 

make to our village. We are very grateful for their support in backing this project which has been 

top of our community project priority list for many years. 

 

 





AED – Automated External Defibrillator 

The AED will guide you through the      

process once machine is turned on - it 

also talks you through all steps that are 

required to complete this successfully. 

To access the key to the Defibrillator 

please contact: 

Ashley Lindner: 0458 293 328  

Jeff Litchfield: 60 29 3227  

 Burrum Store: 60 29 3240 

 



 PROUD GRANDPARENTS 

CONGRAULATIONS TO MARION AND        

ANDREW VILE ON THE RECENT BIRTH OF 

THEIR GRAND DAUGHTER 

PHILLIPA VILE AND BRYN JAMES WELCOMED 

A NEW DAUGHTER ON 24TH APRIL, 2024 IN 

BROOME. 

KITA MAY IS BABY SISTER TO OLLIE, TWO 

YEARS OLD. 

BURRUMBUTTOCK GOES DIGITAL 

Welcome to the launching of our  

NEW Burrumbuttock Community 

Facebook page: 

To join the facebook page use this 

Link :  

https://www.facebook.com/

profile.php?id=61559625405316  

BURRUMBUTTOCK 
FLOWER SHOW 

 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

The 2024 Flower show 

committee are looking 

for people to assist in the 

organisation of the 2024 

Show. 

If you can help – Please call 

Janice Whitty 0403 759 396 or 

Christine Nesbitt 0419 985 194 



 
Farm Business Management Workshop 
 
Holbrook RSL Club, Holbrook 
4 and 5 June 2024, 8.30am - 4.00pm  
Farm Business Management is an essential part of any farm business. In 
2023 the Basics were covered. Now it’s time to dig a little deeper to distin-
guish between ‘paper’ and ‘real’ farm business performance. 
 
Murray Local Land Services is hosting a two-day Farm Business Manage-
ment workshop in Holbrook. 
 
Also suitable for new participants, these two-day workshops will help par-
ticipants develop a greater and clearer understanding of farm business 
performance analysis using a ‘model’ farm. Day two will revolve around 
participants utilising their own data to develop high level financial perfor-
mance indicators. A key outcome will be enabling participants to move 
away from the ‘tax’ mindset to a ‘management decisions’ one when think-
ing about farm finances. 
 
PRESENTER 
 
Paul Blackshaw is a farm business consultant with Meridian Agriculture in 
North East Victoria. Paul provides farm financial analysis, benchmarking, 
business performance, and succession planning 
 
Topics to be covered 
·Summary of performance measures 
·How to analyse performance (using a model farm data) 
·Understanding and interpreting the financial performance of a farm 
 
A maximum of 15 participants per workshop has been set to ensure a 
great learning environment. 
 
To a session click here. 

Contact: 
Paul Simpson  
0439 384 749 

https://visitgreaterhume.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=7f6a4de86c3047a75e71faff2&id=6ad194e167&e=a31344849a


Is this extra bin needed? 

Its only available in townships not outlying rural areas  

There will be an additional charge  

This will be included in the rates notice.  

To give feedback and get your voices heard, go to mail@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au   or 

facebook page -this will assist council to collect data to be reviewed by  local coun-

sellors in serving their communities.  



BURRUMBUTTOCK TENNIS CLUB 

HI READERS, 

A quiet time for the club at the moment. A  great chance to hold a Bunnings BBQ on 

Sunday (May 26 ) very successful day  with a $1,500 + profit .  

Thanks to all members who helped. 

 

Below: 
Ash and Wil Lindner, Joe Vile, Janelle Peacock,                                                                                                          
Kathryn Mcallister. 

                                                                                            

                                                                                                               

Below:  Brad Schulz, Hayden Cousins 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Until Next Month 

Regards 

Maurice Tynan                                                                                                                    
President Burrumbuttock Tennis Club 

CONGRATULATIONS TO BURRUMBUTTOCK TENNIS CLUB 

ON A MOST SUCCESSFUL FUNDRAISING EFFORT AT BUNNINGS 

BBQ 



Nominations for the 2024 NSW Volunteer of the Year Awards are now open. 
  
Dear Ms Evelyn Arnold, 
  
As a General Manager, you understand from personal experience the hard work and dedication that 
goes into the community. Contributing their time, skills and passion to providing essential support ser-
vices, the value of volunteers cannot be understated. Now, we invite you to acknowledge, recognise 
and celebrate the impact of volunteering by promoting and nominating in this year's Awards. 
  
NOMINATE NOW 

  
If you know someone who deserves to be celebrated for their community service, make sure you 
nominate them before Friday 14 June 2024 and spread the word that nominations are open. 
  
To learn more about the Awards, including nomination guidelines, FAQs, Tips for Nominating and 
more, visit the 2024 Awards page today. 

  
We look forward to reading your nominations this year. 
  
  
Warm regards, 
  
The Awards Team at The Centre for Volunteering 
  

https://www.volunteering.com.au/awards/about-the-awards/


List of Committees and Contacts 
Anglers Club   Jocelyn Beale      0476 215 200 

Bethel Lutheran Church Paul Jarick      0427 263 224 

Burrumbuttock Bulletin    Marion Vile      0425 852 702 

Community Forum Barry Mott               0400 987 151 

Pigeon Club    Ron Boulton      0488 459 060 

Cemetery Trust           Barry Mott               0400 987 151 

Cricket Club  Dave Williams      0427 260 234 

Fire Brigade  Jeff Litchfield            0438 293 227 

BB Saints Football Club Andrew Hogan       0411 534 043 

Netball Club         Rachel Koschitzke    0428 998 514 

Hall Committee         Marion Vile                0425 852 702 

Holy Cross Lutheran Church,  

                                   Craig Severin   6035 1211 

Pre School          6029 3343 

Primary School         6029 3253 

Recreation Ground Janice Whitty      0403 759 396 

Tennis Club  Ashley Lindner      0458 293 328 

West Hume Landcare  

                                     Kathie Le Busque    0408 443 261 

Wirraminna Environmental Education Centre 6029 3185 

 
Justice of the Peace  

Barry Mott     0400 987 151, Sue Robey 0409 111958 

Fe Coleman  0408 263 305, Jeff Litchfield 0438 293 227 

 
Fire Emergency - 000 

Fire Communications Officer: 

Jeff Litchfield     0438 293 3227 

Rhonda Piper-Litchfield    6029 3327 

Council 

Roads, Storms & Drainage  0419 405 768 

Water & Sewerage   0408 691 637 

Ranger/Impounding Officer  0427 556 659 

Bulletin Basics 

Email: burrumumbuttockbulletin@gmail.com 

Editor:   Jan Skerry 0407 602 263 

Secretary:  Marion Vile  0425 852 702 

Treasurer: Janice Whitty 0403 759 396 

Committee:    Fleur Hall. 

 

Closing date for copy: 24th of the month. 

Please submit articles by email in Word files. 

Please no PDF’s 

We reserve the right to select, reject, correct, 

or modify all submissions. 

COPYRIGHT: All material printed in the       

Bulletin is understood to be original work by 

the attributed author. It is printed in good faith. 

Any material reproduced from the                

Burrumbuttock Bulletin should acknowledge 

its source. 

OPENING HOURS 

Burrumbuttock Transfer Station  
1st Sunday of the month 2.00pm to 4pm 

3rd Sunday of month 10.00am to 12noon 

 

General Store & Post Office  

Phone Norm or Janice– 6029 3240 
Trading hours: 

Monday to Thursday  8am-5pm 

Friday   8am-8pm 

Saturday   8am-10am 

Public Holidays – Closed  

Dates for your Diary 

Burrumbuttock’s Got Talent – Friday 

28th June, 7pm at the Burrumbuttock 

Hall.  

 

Burrumbuttock Community Forum AGM 

Monday 24th June. 

 

 

Bulletin Advertising Rates 

Business Cards $ 5.00         Colour $ 8.00 

Quarter Page $15.00  Colour $28.00 

Half Page  $20.00  Colour $38.00 

Full Page  $30.00  Colour  $48.00 

 


